
Year 6 PE Medium Term Plan 
 

Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 Summer 2 
 

Invasion Games 
 

Hockey 
 

Prior Learning 
 

 Developed passing, 

dribbling and 
shooting skills 

 Can confidently 
select and apply 
basic skills in a 
game situation 

 Learnt ways of 
marking and 
defending 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Unit Focus 
 

 To choose and 
implement a range 
of strategies and 
tactics to attack and 
defend 

 To combine and 
perform more 
complex skills at 
great speed 

 To recognise and 

describe good 
individual and team 
performances 

 
Gymnastics 

 
 
 

Prior Learning 
 

 Basic movements 

including walking, 
running, rolling, 
crawling, jumping, 
and taking weight 
on hands 

 Able to follow 
simple instructions 

 Able to replicate 
basic 
demonstrations and 

copy and repeat 
simple movements 
and shapes 

 
 
 
 
 

Unit Focus 
 

 To develop 
confidence in 
fundamental 
movements 

 To experience 
jumping, sliding, 
rolling, moving 
over, under and on 
apparatus 

 To develop 

coordination and 
gross motor skills 

 

 
Net/Wall Games 

 
Tennis 

 
Prior Learning 

 

 Have experienced a 

variety of shots 
including forehand, 
backhand, volley, 
and overhead 

 Can begin games 
using serves and 
appropriate service 
rules 

 Can play in singles 
and doubles games 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Unit Focus 
 

1. Develop backhand 
shots 

2. Introduce the lob 
3. Begin to use full 

tennis scoring 
systems 

4. Continue developing 
doubles play and 
tactics to improve 

 

 
Striking and Fielding 

 
Rounders 

 
Prior Learning 

 

 Linked together a 

range of skills and 
use in combination 

 Collaborated as part 
of a team to 
choose, use and 
adapt rules in 
games 

 Understand how 
some aspects of 
fitness apply to 

rounders, e.g. 
power, flexibility 
and cardiovascular 
endurance 

 
 
 

 
Unit Focus 

 

 Apply rounders rules 
consistently in 
conditioned games 

 Play small sided 
games using 
standard rounders 
pitch layout 

 Use a range of 
tactics for attacking 
and defending in 

the role of bowler, 
batter and fielder 

 

 
Athletics  

 
 
 

Prior Learning 
 

 Can sustain pace 

over short and 
longer distances 

 Able to run as part 
of a relay team 
working at their 
maximum speed 

 Can perform a 
range of jumps and 
throws 
demonstrating 

increasing power 
and accuracy 

 Can identify key 
strengths of a 
performer when 
running, jumping 
and throwing 

Unit Focus 

 

 Become confident 
and expert in a 
range of techniques 
and recognise their 
success 

 Apply strength and 
flexibility to a broad 
range of throwing, 
running and 
jumping activities 

 Work in 
collaboration and 
demonstrate 
improvement when 

 
Outdoor and 
Adventure  

 
 

Prior Learning 
 

 Explore ways of 

communicating in a 
range of challenging 
activities 

 Navigate and solve 
problems from 
memory 

 Develop and use 
trust to complete a 
task and perform 
under pressure 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Unit Focus 
 

 Use information 
given by others to 
complete tasks and 
work collaboratively 

 Undertake more 
complex tasks 

 Take responsibility 
for a role in a task 

 Use knowledge of 
PE and physical 
activities to suggest 
design ideas & 
amendments to 
games 

 

 
Dance 

 
 
 

Prior Learning 
 

 Worked to include 

freeze frames in 
routines 

 Practised and 
performed a variety 
of different 
formations in dance 

 Developed a dance 
to perform as a 
group with a set 
starting position 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Unit Focus 
 

 Perform different 
styles of dance 
fluently and clearly 

 Refine & improve 
dances adapting 
them to include the 
use of space rhythm 
& expression 

 Worked 
collaboratively in 

groups to compose 
simple dances 

 Recognise and 
comment on dances 



 To suggest, plan 

and lead a warm-up 
as a small group 

 
 

working with self 
and others 

 Accurately and 
confidently judge 
across a variety of 
activities 

 

suggesting ideas for 
improvement 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 Lesson 1 

 
1. Play the role of both 

the defender and 
the attacker 

2. Shoot from close 
range 

3. Score points against 
opposition 

 
Skill Development:  

Shooting from close 
range 
 
Activity: Assessment 
for Learning Task 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1. Complete a six 

element sequence 
containing flight, 
contrasting shapes, 
and balances 

2. Can take weight on 
hands to land on 
apparatus from 
flight 

3. Include twists/turns 
and changes of 
speed and direction 

 
Skill Development:  
Flight on to high 
apparatus (preparation 
for vaulting) 
 
Activity: Assessment 
for Learning 
 

 
1. Play doubles tennis 

to score points 
against opposition 

2. Defend points 
against opposition 
using teamwork 
skills to return balls 
over the court 

 

Skill Development: 
Communicating with 
each other in doubles 
games 
 
Activity: Assessment 
for Learning Task 

 
1. Demonstrate 

urgency in acquiring 
rounders in a 
specified innings 
length 

2. Attempt both 
attacking and 
defensive play as a 
batter 

3. Attempt attacking 
bowling 

 
Skill Development:  
Attacking bowling 
 
Activity: Assessment 
for Learning task 
 

 
1. Use power to 

improve the start of 
a short sprint 

2. Refine running skills 
to improve times 

3. Work with others to 
record accurate 
results 

 

Skill Development:  
Sprint Start 
 
Activity: Assessment 
for Learning 
 

 
1. Work as a pair to 

follow and orient a 
map 

2. Select a correct 
travelling pace, e.g. 
running, jogging or 
brisk walking pace 

3. Enjoy competing 
with each other 

 
Activity: 4-way 
dodgeball and 
assessment for learning 
task 
 

 
1. To be able to 

perform a non-
locomotor 
movement 

2. To apply some 
basic Bollywood 
actions to a dance 
phrase 

3. To perform solo 

 
Skill Development:  
 
Step touch and Bangra 
shoulders 
 
Task: AFL task. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Lesson 2 Lesson 2 Lesson 2 Lesson 2 Lesson 2 Lesson 2 Lesson 2 

 
1. Devise a warm-up 

for sending the ball 
over short distances 

2. Perform a long 
corner routine as 
part of a team 

3. Suggest ways to 
improve the success 
of long corners 
routines 

 
Skill Development:  
Positioning and 
strategies for long 
corners 
 
Activity: Long Corner 
Set Plays 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
1. Dismounting from 

varying heights 
2. Make simple 

judgments about 
own work and 
choose what level 
to work 

3. Magic chair landing, 
jump forwards 
beyond cone while 
still maintaining 
control, increase 
distance, jump into 
balance 

Skill Development:  
Dismount from high 
apparatus 
 

Activity: Apparatus 
work 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1. Recap principles of 

a backhand shot 
2. Describe why and 

when to use a 
backhand shot 

3. Use a backhand 
shot when 
necessary in a 
game situation 

 
Skill Development:  
Backhand Shot 
 
Activity: Backhand 
throwing and catching 
developed into games 
 

 
1. Tracking and 

catching a high ball 
2. Catching a high ball 

to get players out 
3. Attempting catches 

in a competitive 
game 

 
Skill 
Development: Tracking 
& catching a high ball 
 
Activity: Conditioned 
game 
 

 
1. Experiment with 

varying run up 
lengths for long 
jump 

2. Select as an 
individual which 
length run up 
produces the 
longest jump 

 
Skill 
Development: Run up 
for the long jump 
 
Activity: Practising run-
up distances, jumping to 
record distance 
 

 
1. Run as fast as 

possible under 
control 

2. Work as part of a 
pair to complete a 
scavenger hunt 

3. Successfully identify 
objects by a written 
description 

 
Activity: Circle relay 
and scavenger hunt 
 

 
1. To be able to 

perform non-
locomotor and 
locomotor 
movements 
together 

2. To link movements 
into a short dance 
phrase 

3. To work with a 
partner to develop 
and remember 
dance phrase 

 
Skill Development:  
Basic hip movement, 1, 
2, 3 step and around the 
world 
 

Task: Adding the three  
movements to the 
routine. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 Lesson 3 
 

1. Identifying 
players that need 
to be marked 

2. Use speed and 
agility to stay 
with an opponent 

 
1. Organise equipment 

in small groups to 
create flight 
sequence 

2. Express cannon in 
sequences 

 
1. Introduce the lob 

shot 
2. Demonstrate a lob 

shot in isolated 
situations 

 
1. Bowling the 

faster ball 
2. Using the faster 

ball to deceive 
batters 

 

 
1. Examine the link 

between height 
trajectory of a 
throw on distance 

 
1. Balance safely and 

with control 
2. Perform a pyramid 

balance as part of a 
small group 

 
1. Work as part of a 

group to move 
collaboratively 

2. Create pathways 
and patterns as a 
group 



3. Consistently mark 
in an appropriate 
position 

 
Skill Development:  
Goal Side Marking 
 
Activity: Using marking 
skills to defend the 
opposition 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

3. Work collaboratively 
to assign a leader 
and share ideas for 
the sequence 

 
Skill Development:  
Cannon 
 
Activity: Groups devise 
own sequence 
 

3. Perform a lob shot 
in gameplay 

 
Skill Development:  
Lob Shot 
 
Activity: Conditioned 
Starts to Games 
 

Skill Development:  
Bowling fast at speed 
 
Activity: Conditioned 
game with the 
opportunity for fast 
bowling and all pupils 
getting to bowl 
 

2. Use a variety of 
techniques including 
push, pull and sling 

3. Work in a group to 
accurately record 
data for a range of 
equipment 

 
Skill Development:  
Recording data for 
different throws 
 

Activity: Push throw, 
sling throw and pull 
throw. 
 

3. Suggest adaptations 
and variations to 
the balances 

 
Activity: Relay shapes 
and small group tower 
balance 
 

3. Use performance 
skills in their dance 

 
Skill Development:  
Group Patterns 
 
Task: Working in pairs 
and groups to make 
patterns 
 

Lesson 4 Lesson 4 Lesson 4 Lesson 4 Lesson 4 Lesson 4 Lesson 4 

 
1. Channel opposition 

players away from 
the middle of the 
pitch 

2. Using the banana 
run channel players 
to your strong side 

3. Apply channelling 
skills into a game 

 
Skill Development:  
Channelling 
 
Activity: Fun banana 
game 
 

 
1. Include a piece of 

equipment assigned 
to the group (For 
example: throw 
down spots, hoops, 
etc.) 

2. Refine individual 
aspects of sequence 
including jumps, 
starting and 
finishing position 
and use of cannon 

3. Perform sequence 
to an audience 

 
Skill Development:  

 
1. Play in a game 

against the 
opposition in 
doubles and singles 
using full tennis 
scoring systems 

2. Appropriately score 
a tennis game using 
full tennis rules 

3. Umpire a game of 
doubles and singles 

 
Skill Development:  
Rules and Scoring 
 

 
1. Track and retrieve 

the ball over 
distance 

2. Identify when to 
work as pairs to 
field long balls 

3. Explain how 
effective fielding 
can restrict 
rounders scored 

 
Skill Development:  
Working as pairs to field 
a long ball 
 

 
1. Work in groups to 

set up running, 
throwing and 
jumping activities 

2. Teach your 
activities to another 
group 

 
Skill Development:  
STEP Principle 
 
Activity: give specific 
equipment 
 

 
1. Work collaboratively 

to complete a range 
of paired and group 
activities 

2. Work efficiently as 
part of a team to 
eliminate opposition 

3. Use correct rules 
 
Activity: Timebomb, 
reef knot and partner 
work 
 

 
1. Describe what line 

dancing is and 
some of the key 
features 

2. Perform in isolation 
some line dancing 
steps 

3. Perform a basic 1,2 
and 4 wall line 
dance as a class 

 
Skill Development: 1, 
2 and 4 wall patterns 
 
Task: Basic footwork 
pattern to 8 beats 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Including Equipment in 
sequence 
 
Activity: Equipment 
control practices and 
cannon sequence 

Activity: Variety of 
games with umpires 
rotating 
 

Activity: 7 v 7 
conditioned game 
 

 

Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 Lesson 5 

 
1. To use a self-pass 

to restart after 
foul/ball has gone 
out of play 

2. Use the hit out 
3. Applying the self-

pass rules attempt 
to position yourself 
appropriately 

 
Skill Development:  
Self-Pass 
 
Activity: Assessment 
for Learning—
Implementing the self-
pass rule 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1. Devise pulse raising 

warm up which 
develops flexibility 

2. Create a paired 
flight sequence 
demonstrating both 
unison and cannon 

3. Recap unison in 
relation to 
gymnastics 
sequences 

 
Skill Development:  
Unison 
 
Activity: Paired unison 
and cannon sequences 
 

 
1. Recap rules and 

scoring systems for 
a full game 

2. Play in doubles 
games (as per 
lesson 1) and 
recognise how as a 
pair you can 
improve 

3. Implement basic 
positioning as a pair 
to score points 

 
Skill Development:  
Positioning in doubles 
play 
 
Activity: Replay 
Assessment for Learning 
applying all new rules 
learnt 
 

 
1. Identify when a 

fellow batter is at 
risk of being 
overtaken 

2. Apply simple tactics 
to ensure all batters 
make it round bases 

3. Apply the rule which 
states once you 
leave a base as a 
batter you must run 
on 

 
Skill Development:  
Running around bases 
 
Activity: Relays around 
bases and scatter ball 
 

 
1. Take part in a 

specific athletics 
events 

2. Compete against 
others 

3. Work collaboratively 
to judge other and 
record data 

 
Skill Development:  
Judging 
 
Activity: 600m run and 
vortex howler 
 

 
1. Decide who should 

run and when in a 
team running 
challenge 

2. Use speed and pace 
to run individually 

3. Using their 
knowledge of 
games to design a 
fun, competitive 
game 

 
Activity: 4-way 
dodgeball, design a 
group game 
 

 
1. Perform 3 line 

dance steps in 
isolation 

2. With a partner 
combine 3 steps to 
make a short 
movement phrase 

3. Use knowledge of 
basic line dance 
steps to create their 
own 

 
Skill Development: 3 
steps 
 
Task: Pair dances 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lesson 6 Lesson 6 Lesson 6 Lesson 6 Lesson 6 Lesson 6 Lesson 6 

 
1. To work 

cooperatively to 
implement attacking 
and defending 
strategies 

2. Use simple set plays 
3. Demonstrate 

previous skills learnt 
in games 

 
Skill Development:  
Indian Dribble 
 
Activity: Competition 
Week—Round Robin 
using hockey rule 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1. Select children to 

deliver warm-up 
activity from the 
previous lesson 

2. Create a six 
element sequence 
including cannon, 
unison, dismount 
(differentiated), a 
piece of equipment 

 
Skill Development:  
Perform to music ready 
for Unit 2 
 
Activity: Assessment 
for Learning 
 

 
1. Use basic doubles 

positioning learnt in 
lesson 5 to explore 
attacking and 
defensive play 

2. Work as a pair to 
develop tactics 
against other pairs 

3. Compete and 
identify ways you 
can improve your 
play 

 
Skill Development:  
Tactics 
 
Activity: Competition 
 
 
 

 
1. Use a range of 

defensive and 
attacking tactics in a 
game 

2. Apply a range of 
simple rounders 
rules in a game 

3. Play in on a full four 
base rounders game 

 
Skill Development:  
Positions during a full 
game 
 
Activity: Rounders 
tournament 
 

 
1. Take part in a 

specific athletics 
events 

2. Compete against 
others 

3. Work collaboratively 
to judge other and 
record data 

 
Skill Development:  
Judging 
 
Activity: 75m Sprint, 
standing long jump, 
50m shuttle relay 
 

 
1. Problem solve as 

part of a team 
2. Refine and adapt 

ideas 
3. Follow task 

instructions 
 
Activity: Sun and Ice, 
egg drop 
 

 
1. Combine 3 new dance 

steps with 
previously learnt 
steps 

2. Work collaboratively 
with a group of 4 

3. Practise and improve 
dance to perform 
for others 

 
Skill Development:  
Slide, knee bends and 
pivot steps 
 
Task: Join pairs to 
make groups of 4 to 
develop dance 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 


